MANORBIER COMMUNITY COUNCIL (MCC)
Extraordinary Meeting (EM) of Full Council held at Jameston Village Hall, Jameston
Monday 28 July 2014 – 7.00pm.
DRAFT MINUTES

Present: Cllr Ray Hughes (Chair), Cllr Rob Hall, Cllr Raymond Hine, Cllr Marcia Kidney (part of meeting), Cllr Peter Kidney, Cllr John Long, Cllr Lynda Parker, Cllr John Williams, Cllr Terry Williams (Vice-chair), and Ian Morris (Clerk and Proper Officer). County Councillor Phillip Kidney was also present.
Cllr Hughes informed Members that this Extraordinary Meeting was not being taped. 
140/14
To receive any apologies for absence: Cllr Graham Willcocks. Cllr Terry John was absent without 
apology.
141/14
To receive any declarations of interest: Cllr Peter Kidney and Cllr Rob Hall both declared a 
personal interest in agenda item 3 – ‘to consider an update on legal matters concerning the draft 
agreement between MCC and Manorbier United Football Club in respect of the Sports Pavilion at 
North Sportsfield, Manorbier’. 


The following item was held in Confidential session.

142/14
To consider an update on legal matters concerning the draft agreement between MCC and 
Manorbier United Football Club (MUFC), in respect of the Sports Pavilion at North Sportsfield, 
Manorbier. 


At this point, Full Council moved back into public session.
143/14
To consider any emergency and/or outstanding issues before Council.


Clerk brought forward the following urgent payments for approval;


1. Panda Software for laptop 
-
£44.98 (including VAT)


Cllr Long proposed that this payment be made, seconded by Cllr Hine. Vote taken – all in favour.



2. Playsafety Ltd: RoSPA Annual Inspection of Jameston Play Area 
- 
£88.80 (incl VAT)



Cllr Terry Williams proposed that this payment be made, seconded by Cllr Marcia Kidney. Vote taken 
– all in favour.



3. Welsh Water (water services for North sports field, Manorbier)

-
£12.62

Cllr Long proposed that this payment be made, seconded by Cllr Hine. Vote taken – all in favour.

Clerk also reported that MCC’s laptop was not working due to malfunctioning capacitors and could not be repaired. A new or reconditioned laptop was therefore required. Members discussed the best course of action. Cllr Hine proposed that the Clerk be left to decide on the best way forward that suited him in undertaking MCC work and that Cllr Hughes and the Clerk be given authority to approve payments for a new laptop up to £500 plus VAT. Seconded by Cllr Terry Williams. Vote taken – all in favour. Clerk was asked to retain the old laptop for 12 months.

Cllr Hughes thanked councillors for attending this EM and as there was no further business, the meeting closed at 8.03pm.
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